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                                                ATTENTION !!                                  
 
 
   Our May event is Saturday May 2nd ———– before our next regular busi-
ness meeting. We’re meeting at the LaFayette McDonald’s and leaving from 
there at 10:00. If you want to eat or visit beforehand make sure you come 
before that time. We have to leave on time since Lew has arranged for our 
tour and they will be waiting for us. Dave McCarty is arranging a location 
for lunch after the tour. Should be a nice day and we hope you can all make 
it. Thanks to Lew and Dave for arranging a Spring tour for us!  

          CREAMSICLE NEEDS A HOME ——— FAST!! 

  Creamsicle is a kitty who adopted Ron at his shop and is now homeless. Mark is 
unable to care for him and Tim and I have been going there every couple days to 
feed and care for him. We know nothing of his past but he’s not trusting of us hu-
mans. He’s a good mouser and is excellent at using his litter box. He sometimes will 
let us pet him and he once let me hold him for quite a while but he’s afraid and will 
sometimes turn on you.  From his reactions I tend to think he must have belonged to 
someone at one time but maybe had been abused .  I don’t think he’s a feral cat be-
cause he sometimes does come and want attention.  If you have room at your home 
and a heart to care for this little guy please let us know asap. PLEASE, PLEASE, 
PLEASE  help us find a home for this poor little critter.  
                                           And now no power there for heat  
P.S.  We have one lead for helping Creamsicle — hopefully will have some good 
news next month! In the meantime —– please help if you can.  
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RRRECALLECALLECALL   
I would like to take this time to invite all Corvair owners and lovers to Recall. Our first Re-
call was 1975. 
Recall will take place on June 5,6 and 7 at the Hilton Garden Inn, 6004 Fair Lakes Road, East 
Syracuse, NY 13057. Call (315) 431-4800 for room reservations and mention the Corvair 
Club for $97 / night. 
Recall will include our hospitality room with munchies available all the time and a Lunch 
Saturday at noon, Lunch will have sandwiches, chips, cold vegetables, and fruits. Sometimes 
the ladies surprise us with some great desserts. For all Registered Recall attendees. 
A food vender is located on the Concourse site if you want to buy a hot meal. 
Friday night we will attend a cruze-in at Kristy’s at the Concours site 
Saturday morning will start off with Concourse and Car display Judging until noon. Auto-
cross will start after lunch. Come prepared for a technical drive. The Funkhana and model car 
display will finish the afternoon. 
The Awards Banquet is scheduled Saturday night, with plenty of good food. 
18 trophies will be awarded. 
The valve cover race scheduled for after cruise-in Friday night, 
Syracuse has a large shopping mall for all who wish to visit. 
The Erie canal museum is located down town. 
 
Dave Robinson 

Dick Gaffneys dream car. Talked to Chris Jacobs from Overhaulin. We got our butts on nationwide TV Jane in green 
shirt me in white shirt and Rd/white and blue ball cap. I took these pics from  tv screen from 1st day televised on Fri. No 
corvairs there this year so we only let them film our backsides.------------Nick 
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                                                         ACTIVITIES 
 
   Business meetings are held at Denny’s Restaurant, 201 Lawrence Rd ( corner of Lawrence Rd and South Bay Rd ) in 
 N Syracuse. The meeting will start at 7:00 but our waitress is available at 5:30 so you can have something to eat before 
the meeting if you’d like. Meetings are in the back room, we’re given separate checks and if you have an AARP card 
you can get a 20% discount on your meal.             
          
 
   May 2rd  —– AN EVENT!   Yippee! ( PLEASE NOTE A CHANGE IN THE DAY AND DATE. THE LOCATION 
IS CLOSED ON SUNDAY SO WE’LL BE GOING ON SATURDAY MAY 2ND INSTEAD)  
  Lew and Clara are organizing a tour to a Cortland Factory. Meet and leave McD’s in LaFayette at 10:00. That’s  leave 
at 10:00. Dave McCarty will arrange lunch for us at a local restaurant after the tour. 
 
   May 7th —–  Regular business meeting Denny’s 
 
   June NO BUSINESS MEETING due to Recall 
 
   June 5.6.7 —– Recall at Hilton Garden Hotel   
 
   July 2nd  — Regular business meeting Denny’s 
 
  August 6th — Regular business meeting Denny’s 
 
   August ——  No date set yet but we are planning an event for this month. Probably on the 8th  and will maybe end 
with a picnic or boat ride and meal. More updates to come as we get them.  
 
 
    
If you have any ideas please let us know. Everything is always subject to change. If there’s subjects or projects you’d 
like covered at tech sessions, please let Tim know so we can plan that too. This all takes advance planning so please try 
to let us know early enough so we can make our events what you’d like.  
Call Tim or Rita at 689-3366 or E mail Tim at N2VZD@aol.com or Rita at ritac44@aol.com  

                                                                                  HELP !!!  
    
     We need someone to take over planning events for our club activities. If someone is creative and has time to 
plan events and tours it would be great —— however it also could be rotated throughout the club members so that, 
first of all, no one gets burned out but also that we may get to see some interesting things in other areas that we may 
not even be aware of. I’ll be happy to keep the information updated on the net and , of course, in the Fan . Six of the 
months have events in place each year. We need events or tours for the months of February, March, April, May, 
August and October for each year.  Please think about it and let us know at the next meeting. Thank you!  
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                  2011  CNYCC  OFFICERS 
 
 
President 
Phil Domser 
315-732-1262 
E-mail - pdomser1@yahoo.com  
 
 
Vice President 
Pete Okussick 
315-252-8105 
E-mail - Pokus4@msn.com 
 
 
Secretary 
Pam Okussick 
315-252-8105 
E-mail - Pokus4@msn.com 
 
 
 
Treasurer 
 Kevin Fear 
 315-492-9553 
 E-mail  -  monza64@aol.com 
 
 
Membership 
Gloria Fear 
315-492-9553 
E-mail - globug39@aol.com 
  
 
 
Editors/  Events 
Tim and Rita Colson 
315-689-3366 
E-mail  N2VZD@aol.com  or  ritac44@aol.com 
 
 
 
Web Master 
Jim Smith  
pjsmith264@windstream.net 
 

 

                   Kitchen Corner                                   
    
    
    
                     Orange Crunch Yogurt  
 
     1/3 c granola cereal without raisins 
     1/3 c each coconut and chopped cashews 
     3 ( 8 oz ) containers orange yogurt 
     1 ( 11 oz ) mandarin oranges, well drained 
        Combine the granola, coconut and cashews. 
     In 4 parfait glasses layer half of a container of 
     yogurt, 2 Tbl of the granola mixture, 5 or 6   
      orange segments, repeat layers. Serve immediately.     
          
                         Brunch Pockets  
 
     1 ( 15oz ) pkg refrigerated pie crust 
     2 pineapple slices, cut in half 
     4 slices each deli ham, turkey & Swiss cheese 
     1 egg, lightly beaten 
        Cut each pastry sheet into 4 wedges. Pat 
     pineapple dry with paper towels. Top 4 pastry 
     wedges with one slice each of the ham, turkey, 
     cheese and pineapple folding meat and cheese to fit 
     if necessary. Top each with 2nd pastry wedge; seal 
     and crimp edges with a fork. Cut slits in pastry. 
     Place on ungreased baking sheet. Brush lightly 
     with egg. Bake at 350 for 25 – 30 mins or until 
     golden. Serve warm.  
 
               Coconut Layer Cake 
 
     3 lrg eggs 
     1 ( 8oz ) carton sour cream 
     ¾ c veg oil 
     ¾ c cream of coconut 
     ½ tsp vanilla 
     1 white cake mix with pudding      
           Grease and flour 2, 8” cake pans.  
     Beat eggs, then add rest of the ingredients. Pour 
     Into pans and bake at 325 for 25 mins. Cool 
           Coconut Cream Cheese Frosting 
     1 8oz pkg cream cheese, softened 
     ½ c butter, softened 
     1 tsp vanilla 
     1 ( 16oz ) pkg confectioners sugar, sifted 
     1 ( 7oz ) can coconut, divided 
        Beat cream cheese and butter until creamy. 
     Add vanilla; gradually add sugar, beat until  
     Smooth. Stir in all but ½ c coconut. Spread 
     Between layers and top and sides of cake. Sprinkle 
     With reserved coconut. Store refrigerated.           
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                                                SECRETARY’S REPORT                                                                                                 
                                                                                                                                                    
                    
                                                                                                                
     
                                                                                                                                                                April 2, 2015  
 
  President Phil Domser called the meeting to order at 7:00 
 
  Secretary’s report- Motion made by Dave Robinson and seconded by Dave Mc Carty to approve as printed in the fan. Motion 
approved. 
 
   Treasures report-  none available. 
  
        Old Business- 
             Recall- Dave stated that we all need to continue to work on getting items for the door prize baskets please.  
                 Be sure to bring all door prize donations and any give aways for the registration bags that you have and we will fill 
them at the May meeting. Clara and Pam have volunteered to make baskets for the door prizes so be sure to bring everything 
you have to donate that night to give to them.   
                 Program for Recall- can everyone please try and get ad’s sold for the program that we put together for Recall. This 
is a good way of making money the ad’s run $20.00 to sponsor a trophy, $35.00 for a half page and $50.00 for a full page. Tim 
said he would try to get in contact with the ones that Ron used to get .  
 
                Dave stated that Kristy’s is not available for the Friday evening meal for Recall but he has located a cruise in just 5 
minutes away that we can go to as a group and park together. It has several food concessions available as well as entertain-
ment and clean restrooms! We’ll plan on leaving the hotel at 4:30 so we can stay  and park together.  We also will have a map 
to the cruise in in case anyone comes late or gets lost or misses us.  
             The valve cover race will be Saturday at 11:00, hospitality room buffet at noon and autocross at 1:00. The parking lot 
at Fast Trac is approved so we’re all set for that.  
           Phil says he has enough trophies left from last year.  Dave’s daughter will again take care of the pictures for the tro-
phies. 
            Phil will take care of getting the dash plaques also.   
            It was questioned if we need centerpieces but decided not since the hotel always has something on the tables anyway.  
             Dave Robinson has taken care of getting our insurance updated for the event.   
 
Old business:   
              The May 2nd, 2015 trip to the museum is all set. We’re meeting at the Lafayette McDonalds and leaving at 10:00 and 
caravan to the museum, the cost is approximately $8.00 or $11.00 per person.  Dave McCarty has lunch set up at  the Commu-
nity Diner in Cortland.  
 
           New Business-  dues are due!  
 
          Janet and Darrell announced they are moving to Nashville as soon as they can. He is selling their automatic ‘67 con-
vertible. It does run, has minimal rust but does need work done to it. He also has a model ‘69 Monza s25 NOS unopened.   
 
            Rita offered to arrange an event or picnic or some get together for August.  More to come on that.  
                
                 Motion to adjourn meeting was made and seconded . Meeting adjourned at 7:36. 
 
                    Respectfully Submitted. 
                         Rita Colson, acting  secretary. 
                  Those attending the April meeting were Dave Robinson, Janet and Darrell, Tim and Rita, Doug, Phil and Martha, 
Dave McCarty, Lew and Clara, Kevin  Gremes, and Dave of the Domicolo-Barlow Band 
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                                                                              TIM’S TECH TIME AND RAMBLIN’S  
  HI THERE ! Still working away in the shop most days .How depressing can it get , waking up to snow cover the 23rd of 
April? 
At least we got to drive the Rampy over 300 miles on the new motor combination. It is amazing how much better it runs on the 
110hp heads and .060 cylinders. Add a good 4 wheel alignment and 4 new tires and things are much better. The main reason it 
needed alignment was over the years it has had several motors with different rear mounts. The correct rear mount for a 64-65 
FC is hard to get. I finally got correct ones with Phil’s help. The rear mount affects the rear alignment , which causes severe 
rear tire wear. You can also feel the handing difference on the highway. 
The white rampy is running good and is almost ready to go. It needs 4 tires and alignment to be ready. This project has been a 
long hard job. 
   I have the new 140hp motor in the loadside belonging to Phil. I need to finish details yet. So far , this job has gone smooth. 
The Lake pipes exhaust system  added work to the job , but sounds nice. It now has small cartridge mufflers to cut the sharp 
bark noise down.  
   I am still also working on the 180 turbo motor project.  I also am building a late 95HP FC motor to sell. The heads are fresh 
from the machine shop. The cylinders are .20 over with a factory 95HP cam. It should be a nice motor for a standard shift FC. 
From what I have read , this makes a good setup . 
   I am also cleaning out a lot of Corvair parts in my storage area. All my turbo parts are going , several sets of heads and 
blocks are going. I hope to take time to make a list soon. 
  We look forward to a few nice shows and ham radio events this year. So far , we plan on going to the nationals in Tennessee , 
the Clark’s show , and of course our annual VT tour. We also do a few “day trips” each year using the Rampside. 
   I may be able to get a few interesting things together to sell at the Recall. We are looking forward to another fine Recall , 
Thanks to the hard work of Dave Robinson , and several others. Thank you folks!! 
   My next job is to get things ready for good? Weather. Starting with getting the blades off the mower for sharpening and bal-
ancing. I sure hope to spend some time catching up with house maintenance that has suffered while I do all this Corvair work. I 
also want to get my ham radio antennas in more useable condition.  So that is a small sample of what is happening here. 
   My other hobby includes a regular schedule of sending pictures using computers and ham radios  A lot of the pictures I send 
include Corvairs and Corvair events.  There are several websites tracking this hobby. One that shows the last 30 pictures re-
ceived here  is  www.qsl.net/n2vzd   The other call signs at the top of the screen are sites that work the same way. If you have 
questions about this hobby , me.  Be sure to check the wonderful website by Jim about our club often for updates. That address 
is   http://www.cnycorvair.com/CNYCorvair.php   
  I sure hope that the weather is better by the next time I write!!                           THINK RECALL 2015 !!!  (plan ahead) 
Regards , Tim Colson   The busy little frozen  Corvair shop in Memphis NY.  (It just started snowing hard here!) 

NEEDED!: The cargo door handle assembly (3796368 or 3796367) or an escutcheon 
plate (part #3 above) or a whole door assembly for the 8th door of an 8 door van. Re‐

storable condition or better ;‐) 

Contact: Bill McCurdy, 315‐408‐6623, eurobilly@gmail.com 
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WE WISH TO THANK ALL THE SPONSORS AND SUPPORTERS OF OUR CLUB AND THE  RECALL.  WITHOUT THE 
HELP THEY PROVIDE WE COULD NOT DO  IT ,  PLUS THE WORDS ” CORVAIR PARTS AND  SERVICES”  WOULD BE 
HISTORY.. 

  635-5681   7AM —7PM 
     MONDAY – FRIDAY 

 PLUS MANY OTHERS…………...THANKS TO  ALL OF YOU!! 
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                                             C.N.Y.C.C.  MEMBERSHIP 
                                   
 
NAME:_________________________________________________________ 
STREET ADDRESS:______________________________________________ 
CITY:__________________________STATE___________ZIP:___________ 
TELEPHONE:___________________E-MAIL:_________________________ 
 
ARE YOU A MEMBER OF CORSA?_____________PLEASE JOIN NOW!  Ask us for details 
HOW MANY CORVAIRS TO YOU OWN?   ________   PARTS?    Y___   N___       
 
CENTRAL NEW YORK CORVAIR CLUB WELCOMES YOU. PLEASE FEEL FREE TO ADD ANY COM-
MENTS TO THIS FORM. 
 
Please remit form and dues ($20.00) to: 
 
     Central New York Corvair Club 
     Gloria Fear 
     P.O. Box  616   
     Jamesville, NY  13078 
                   

CENTRAL NY CORVAIR CLUB  INC 
PO BOX 616 
JAMESVILLE, NY   13078 

  postage 

 

                               JOIN US  
Corvair Fans  come join the Central New York 
Corvair Club. We are a fun group! We have  
an outing every month and a business 
meeting once a month. We have tech sessions 
every once in a while. We would like new 
members and new ideas. We are a very social 
group and wives are always invited. For more 
information please call Kevin or Gloria Fear 
at 315-492-9553. We hope to see you at the  
next meeting. 


